
SESSION LAWS, 1937

CHAPTER 167.
[H. B. 256.]

STANDARD FOR BERRY BOXES.

AN ACT relating to weights and measures, amending section
12 of chapter 194 of the Laws of 1927.

Be it enacted by the Legislature of the State of
Washington:

SECTION 1. That section 12 of chapter 194 of the Amends
§ 11628, Rem.

Laws of 1927 (section 11628 of Remington's Re- Rev. Stat.

vised Statutes) be amended to read as follows: P. C.)

Section 12. A standard berry box for selling or
offering for sale blackberries, currants, strawberries,
cranberries, blueberries, gooseberries, cherries and
similar berries in packages containing less than one
bushel, shall be a dry quart containing 67.2 cubic
inches or a dry pint containing 33.6 cubic inches, or
a dry half-pint containing 16.8 cubic inches, and it
shall be unlawful to sell or offer for sale or use for
the purpose of selling or offering for sale any of the
berries named in this section, berry boxes of any
other interior capacity than 67.2 or 33.6 or 16.8 cubic
inches, unless the same be labeled in plain English
words or figures with the correct interior capacity
expressed thereon in cubic inches, and all containers
must be well filled: Provided, That nothing in this
section shall be construed to prevent the sale or
offering for sale of any of the articles therein men-
tioned by weight.
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